
September 2014 Newsletter  

PAUL BUNYAN PLAINSMEN   

Monthly meetings held on the first Thursday each month at 7:00 pm 

Monthly shoots held on the fourth Sunday of each month at 9:30 am  

from November through April.  Rendezvous is Memorial Day weekend. 

League shoots every 2nd and 4th  Wednesday evening June thru August 

Paul Bunyan Rifle and Sportsmen’s Club, 17902 Meridian East, Puyallup, WA 98375 

(253) 847-7893  www.pbrsc.org 

 

 
Summer Muzzleloading League Shoot.  The summer league was a great success 
with 11 shooters participating in the three month long contest during June, July, and 
August.  The final score was the best five of the six matches.  The results were:  
 
1.  Ron Heilman 667 12X   7.  Freek Hoover 238 1X 
2.  Don Kerr  631   6X   8.  Jayme Haeckel 200 1X 
3.  Jim Haeckel 603  13X   9.  Rick Hopkins 102  
4.  Mike Moran 594   3X   10.  Keith Beard 98 1X 
5.  Scott Isom 408   4X   11.  Kirsten Kellum 66  
6.  Doug Nash 255   1X 
  
Club Meetings.  The next club meeting will be Thursday, 6 November 2014.   

Monthly Shoot.  The next monthly shoot will be the Turkey shoot on Sunday, 

November 23rd.   

Paul Bunyan Rifle and Sportsmen’s Club.  Mark Curtis gave an update on Paul 
Bunyan Club business.  He wants to hire a firm to come up with a concept drawing for 
renovating the clubhouse.  Doug Nash was hired as the new caretaker.  The new 
security camera system was installed at the range.   
 

Paul Bunyan has patches ($5) and decal ($2) for sale.  See Doug if interested.  It was 
recommended to vote NO on Initiative 594, which deals with background checks.  The 
language of the initiative talks about gun “transfers”, which consists of sales, gifts, or 
loans.  Find a copy on line and read the fine print.   
 
Rendezvous Review.  At the August meeting at Karla and Jim Hillberg’s house, the 

following was discussed about the Rendezvous in May.   

http://www.pbrsc.org/


 Complaints.  We need new signs for handicap parking.  Jim Haeckel will look at 
getting some.  We need to provide a charcoal and ash disposal location for when 
people break their camps.  The Kabota tractor hood was dented and scratched during 
clean up.   
 
 Improvements.  Look at making the Knife&Hawk and Adult Archery as self-
guided.  Do away with the Pistol Duel.  Need a designated Cryer, possibly using teens.  
Use teens for “chores for points”.  Define the roles of Booshway and Segundo.   
 
 Revenue.  Revenue from the rendezvous exceeded expenses.  
 
Elections:  The officers for the 2014-2015 year will be: 
 
 Booshway for 2015 Rendezvous:  Jack Knight 
 President:  Mark Curtis 
 Vice President:  Chip Kormas 
 Secretary:  Mike Moran 
 
The Plainsmen will have some new members, Freek & Terri Hoover, and Gail Wyman’s 
husband.  
 
The new WSMA website is up at www.wamuzzleloaders.com.   
 

OTHER UPCOMING EVENTS: 

Pacific Primitives.  It will be a Washington run event held in Paisley, Oregon 
 
The National Colonial Re-enactor’s Association would like to hold its St. Joubertis Feast 
at the Paul Bunyan clubhouse on 2 November 2014.   
 

For questions, corrections, or additions to the newsletter, contact Mike Moran at 

michael.moran248@gmail.com.  
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